
As a Christian church, we exist to honour God by 

helping local people worship God, grow spiritually, 

serve others, and reach their communities and the 

world with the message and love of Jesus Christ. 
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Inside this issue:  

        First News  

Upcoming Dates  

¶ Sun. Nov. 20                                    
 Appreciation Lunch 

¶  Sun. Nov. 26  

 12:15 Potluck lunch 

 1:15 Congregational Mtg  

 Advent begins ! 

¶ Saturday Dec 24 

 Christmas Eve Candlelight 
 Service 

 Plan to stay for an appreciation lunch with Brian and 

Shirley Gleadall on Nov. 20th 

Thank you Rev. Brian Gleadall ! 

On Sunday Nov. 20th, everyone is invited to stay for 

sandwiches after church. This will be an opportunity 

to say farewell and thank you to Rev. Brian Gleadall 

and his wife Shirley.  

Brian has been our interim minister since February 

2016.  He has led us in worship, added his voice to 

the choir, visited people on our behalf, helped with 

First Serving, joined in at VBS, represented us at the 

summer worship services, participated in many      

social events, and has been willing to do whatever 

was needed.  

Always quick with a story or joke, Brian has        

connected with many people individually in the   

congregation. We wish him all 

the best in the future. 

Thank you ! 
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 From the Pastorôs Desk... 

Rev. Brian Gleadall was hired as our interim pastor beginning April 24th,  2016.                                

Brian was minister at Arkona Baptist church for 13 years and most recently served at Burtch 

Baptist church. Brianõs last Sunday with us will be Nov. 20th.  We wish him well in the future. 

I want to thank you all for accepting me as your interim pastor here at First 
Baptist church in Simcoe. It has been a joy and a privilege to serve here in 
this capacity. You have all been so welcoming to Shirley and me during my 
tenure here. It is with a heavy heart that I sit to write this final installment 
of my pastorôs notes. 

This week I was reading Paulôs salutation to the Church in Corinth. My 
heart quickly resonated with his thoughts when he said: ñI give thanks to 

my God always for you because of the grace of God that has been given to you in Christ 
Jesus, for in every way you have been enriched in him, in speech and knowledge of every 
kind ï just as the testimony of Christ has been strengthened among you ï so that you are 
not lacking in any spiritual gift as you wait for the revealing of our lord Jesus Christ.ò         
1 Corinthians 1: 1-7. 

 

The grace of God is evident in all the ministries of this church. 
You approach the service work of hosting First Serving with 
the same joy and enthusiasm as you demonstrate toward your 
worship services or the children in Godly Play. I really appreci-
ate how you love and honour God in both word and deed. 

Keep up the good work. One of the reasons God desires his people to worship and fellow-
ship together is to afford them the opportunity to demonstrate his grace through their ac-
tions. It is good for each of us to reflect on these words that Paul wrote in his letter to Ti-
tus. 
 ñHe it is who gave himself for us that he might redeem us from all iniquity and purify for 
himself a people of his own who are zealous for good deeds.ò Titus 2:14 

I have seen and experienced Godôs grace here in First Baptist and I pray that you will con-
tinue to  worship and minister with a focus on Godôs amazing 
love and his desire that we should love others as he has loved us. 
It is a great testimony when people can see and feel your zeal for 
good deeds that honour God 

God bless you all. I will miss you very much. 

Brian 



Welcome Rev. Darrell Maguire ! 

Almost one year ago, Rev. Elaine Poproski announced that she was 

accepting a call to ministry in Toronto.  In February the process be-

gan to find our next full -time minister.  After in-depth discussions, 

interviews, references, and lots of prayer, the congregation voted to 

accept a motion by the search committee to call Rev. Darrell 

Maguire to First Baptist Simcoe.  

The committee unanimously recommended Darrell because they 
believe, after in-depth discussion with him, that he is a good fit with 
our congregation, our programs, our acceptance of diversity, and 
our outreach to the community. He is friendly, outgoing, and in-
tends to be an active part of our church family. He is approachable, 
knowledgeable, and compassionate. He has over 25 years of experi-
ence and he continues to have energy and innovative ideas. He feels called to minister to a new 
congregation after being at his current position for over 10 years.  

Darrell and his wife Laura are moving to Simcoe in mid-November. Darrellõs first Sunday with us 

will be Nov. 27th.  There will be a pot-luck lunch that day after church, followed by the Budget 

and Nominations meeting.  

We look forward to welcoming Rev. Maguire and celebrating the Advent season together.  

 

òI have seen and felt the hand of God work in my life in ways I could never imagine. I have felt the 
deep peace many times that comes from surrendering myself to God's plan. I have experienced 
the hope in the darkest moments when all else but Christ's love has seen me through. I can hon-
estly say that I have yet to find any philosophy, any method, any scheme of man that can even 
come close to the purpose and truth espoused by God in Christ and revealed in His word. I have 
known what it is like to have words fail me in the presence of God, and to find myself with words 
given by grace to speak to a person at the right time and the right place. The path of faith is the 
only way to know abundant life, to cope with life's ups and downs and to bring meaning to our 
existence. This is what I believe and try to live and certainly desire to preach.ó  

Rev. Darrell Maguire 

Budget & Nominations Meeting  
Sun. November 27th at 1:15 p.m.  

¶ The election of members to the Board of Managers, 

 Board of Deacons,  and committees such as music,                                        

 christian education, visitation and more. 

¶ The discussion and approval of the proposed budget for 2017.  

¶ This discussion includes salaries, maintenance, and program expenses. 

Potluck 

at 

12:15 

Meeting 

at 1:15 

Laura and Darrell Maguire 
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Our first ñSixtea and Teansò social went very well. 

Thanks to all who attended. We shared biscuits, 

bread, and fruit the youth prepared.  

We played the invention game, Hangman, best ad-

vice game and the alphabet game.  

We had 5 minute rounds of " Speed Dating" where 

participants  asked and answered questions as they 

got to know one another.  

We shared, laughed, and reminisced. The youth shared a poem filled with both 

humour and sincerity with our seniors.  

We closed in prayer and a scroll containing the words of the hymn called "Find 

Us Faithful" by Steve Green was given to the seniors as a thank you for coming 

out.  

Contact information and names were ex-

changed so each senior and youth left with a 

prayer buddy to continue the relationships. 

We are intentionally trying to make connections between people.  

We hope to make this an annual event.  

(AND the sounds buffers in the gym made a great 

difference to be able to hear one another .Thanks 

board of managers ) 

Floyd Feere Jr, Marianne Irvin 

and Eva Dixon 

Joan Mayer and Jayden Sloat 

Barb Crabb, Martin Williams 

and Braeden Hill 

Emma Hill, Liz Gracie and 

John Wallace 

Stephen Squires, Gerald Free-

man and Joanne Williams 

Zavier Ackland, Jim and 

Shirley Cookson 

Enjoying tea, biscuits and fruit      

together 

Mac Sloat gives  

directions 

Leaders Carolyn and Rick 

Bridge, Deb Hillner 
The theme of the 

event 

 

A Youth and Seniors Social ! 

Photos by Wendy Squires 
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Steveõs Trivia Game 

submitted by Steve Brightman 

Put these verses in the order they appear in the Bible.  

 

1.  Behold I stand at the door and knock  

2.  They knew they were naked so they clothed themselves.  

3.  And I will dwell in the house of the LORD forever.  

4.  ...and wrapped HIM in swaddling clothes and lay HIM in the manger  

5.  In the beginning was the WORD and the Word was with GOD and the 

WORD was GOD.  

6.  In the beginning GOD created the heavens and the earth.  

7.  For GOD so loved the world that he gave his only begotten SON...  

8.  But Mary kept all these things and pondered them in her heart.  

9.  Thou shall not steal.  

10. For the wages of sin is Death.  

 

answers on page  7 

Fair Face Painting !  

Congratulations to the team of Eva, Dixon Katilyn Ferguson, and 

Rick and Carolyn Bridge who did face painting at the fair as a 

fundraiser. They were joined by guest painters Tracie, Connor 

and Isabelle Sheppard, Abbey and Ainsley DeKonick, and Jayden Sloat. 

Deb Hillner kept the crowd organized and collected the donations.  

The money this year will be helping a young boy, Royer, from Haiti to attend school in Can-

ada from January to June. He is the son of Rev. Belade Thierry . He will be staying with Rick 

and Carolyn Bridge. 

 

Prayer is requested for Belade as he searches for   

answers for his people in Haiti.  

There are consistent setbacks from natural disasters 

and from corrupt government.  He was denied financial support for 

his mission unless he is willing to give up the deeds to the land. The 

community has worked for 27 years to get the land for churches and 

schools. He is looking for anyone with experience to help him set up 

his own non -profit organization.  
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Photo Gallery  

Steve Brightman 

asked us to take 

his ñmug shotò 
Carolyn Anderson and 

Catherine Freeman 

Barb Crabb and Janet 

Dickson volunteer at 

the 10000 Villages 

Sale 

Gina and Floyd Feere catch up 

with Carolyn Freeman 

Joanne Williams and Barb Sheppard 

choose some books from the church 

library 

Alana McKinlay builds 

a block structure 

Shane and Sue Ferguson chat with 

Brent McKay 

Lori Kerr and 

Ash-Lynn Sloat 

Braeden Hill, Stephen and 

Wendy Squires set up for the 

Senior and Teens Tea 
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INTERFACE WITH GOD 

By Jean Brightman 

Impail my heart 

Upon the thorns  

   Of Thy mercy 

         Oh, God; 

For in forgiveness 

There is joy and pain: 

    Joy for Thy mercy 

    Pain for my sin. 

I must interface 

With Thy Holiness 

And, pray to be worthy  

    Of Thy Sacrifices! 

Shed blood, crown of thorns  

         And, a riven side; 

Oh, God may I be worthy  

Of so great a sacrifice: 

The LOVE of the Son of God 

Also, access to the Holy Spirit  

MY ABBA FATHER ! 

Trivia Answers. - from page 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

6. Gen 1:1 

2. Gen 3:10 

9. Exodus 20:15 

3. Psalm 23:6 

4. Luke 2:7 

8. Luke 2:19 

10. Romans 6:23 

5. John 1:1 

7. John 3:16 

1. Rev. 3:20 

An answer to prayer ! !              
Submitted by Eva Dixon 

I am leaving Toronto on Dec. 30
th

, arriving in 

Killimanjaro on Dec. 31
st
. I will stay until Jan 

30
th

 and arrive back here on Jan 31
st
, 2017.  

My flight has been PAID IN 

FULL by Hashem Francis.      

He is a real estate client from 

Toronto.  

He is unable to do mission 

work because he has 3 children, so he wants 

to help me !  

That means the proceeds from the November 

yard sale can be used to buy items that the 

children in Africa need.  

Proceeds from the yard sale in January will 

help raise funds for Rick and Carolyn Bridge 

to host a young boy , Royer, from Haiti for a 

year.  

Yard Sale to support Missions  

Saturday  

Nov. 19th at 

the church  

 

Contact Eva Dixon if 

you have items to  

donate. 519 429 0550  
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THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU 
 

For close to 40 years support from members of this 

congregation has been given to Operation Eyesight 

Universal, a Calgary based charity doing amazing 

work to show love and support for others in need.  

For the past four years a banquet has been held to 

help raise additional funds to support this work. 

 This year the results have been amazing from 

many points of view.  For our congregation to have 

59 people help in this project has been heart    

warming.  That number either helped in the kitchen 

preparing food, peeled apples at home, helped 

serve, helped cook, helped clean up, or bought a 

ticket to support the work.  That is amazing support! 

 There are several people to whom special 

thanks is due.  Julie Forde who is the engine that 

keeps the train moving.  Cindy Rapley her co engi-

neer.  Cyn Cronkwright in coordination of all details of presentation.  Jim Carroll in bun production 

coordination.  Janet Dickson and Mark Rapley in sound and technical stuff. Mary Ellen Moyer for 

the table arrangements.  Pat Meiklejohn for tickets and programmes etc.  The Apple Place for do-

nation of the delicious apples.  Shirley Cookson for the office details.  Our care-

takers Don and Beth Louks for the extra support they give to setting up and dis-

mantling.  All in all, a great group to work with. 

The financial results are truly miracle making.  The dinner itself generated 

about $1500.00.  The extra donations came in at $5800.00.  An additional 

donor has pledged $5000.00  for the project in Kanpur India.  So a little 

over $12,000.00 from a community on this side of the world to give support 

and love to people on the other side of the world.  The current project in  

Udhampur is now in its third year with about 1500 sight restorations and 

several thousand children and adults having glasses to change their lives.  

Presently there is unrest in the Kashmir area so the work has slowed a bit 

but will continue with time.  The next project will also be similar in its work 

with the very needy who have little hope of ever getting the help they need.  

It is located in Kanpur India and will follow much the pattern as the current 

project.  With the matching funds generated by working through the local Rotary Club of Norfolk 

Sunrise and Rotary International the impact is enormous for thousands of people. 

 To all who helped in any way to make these miracles possible a sincere thank you for those 

you will never meet but whose lives you have changed! 

 

It is an honour to work with you.  

 John Wallace 

òThe Magic of Givingó             

Fundraising Dinner                
Catered by Julie Forde  

Saturday, October 1, 2016                 
at 6:00 pm  

 

First Baptist Church                  

$20 per person  

All proceeds go to                   

Operation Eyesight 

Submitted by John Wallace 

Your host for the       

evening.. John Wallace 

 



Erica McKay and Mackenzie   

Atkinson peel apples for the 

banquet 

Martin Williams and Keith Ellis 

help prepare the potatoes 

Dinner guests Fran McConnell,    

Orley Friesen and Grant Irvin 

Patrick Forde, Karen McKay and  

Carol Porter help in the kitchen 

Nancy Carroll prepares 

some bread dough 

Food preparation time !  

(L-R) Rick Bridge, Martin Williams, Patrick 

Forde, Karen McKay, Julie Forde, Carol    

Porter, Carolyn Bridge, Nancy Carroll 

Cindy Rapley shows 

us the rolls 
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Karen McKay and   

Julie Forde 

Photos by Eva Dixon and Cyn Cronkwright 

Preparing for the Banquet 
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November Birthdays 
Congratulations !  

November Anniversaries 

Wray & Marie Knox 

 

Let the church office know if we have 

missed your birthday or anniversary 

Congratulations !  

Sophia and Fiona are proud to 

announce the birth of their new 

baby sister "Maisie Eloise Jamie 

Duthie".  

Maisie came into the world on 

Saturday October 22nd at 1:04pm weighing 6lbs 

13oz . Proud parents are Alan and Christine Duthie.  

Congratulations to Kody 

Forde who graduated from 

Simcoe Composite School  

recently as an Ontario 

scholar with Honors.  

Kody was also the recipient 

of the Norfolk Community 

Foundation Scholarship, the 

All -stars Award for com-

bining sports and academ-

ics, and the award from the  

Rotary Clubðmale. 

Congratulations !  

Gina Feere has accepted an  

office assistant positon at 

Mae-Mart farms beginning in 

November 

Isabella Dambrauskas 

Marie Knox 

Lana Wallace 

Mac Sloat 

Bart Crabb 

Carolyn Bridge 

Fran McConnell 

Alan Duthie 

Liz Harvey 

Rob Gracie 

Emma Carroll 

Congratulations to 

Ellie McKay who 

recently graduated 

from Simcoe 

Composite School.  

Ellie is returning 

to SCS for more 

classes this fall. 

Patrick, Kody and Julie 

Forde  

Christine and Alan Duthie                  

with Maisie, Sophia and Fiona 

Maisie Duthie 

Lauren, Ellie and Erica McKay 
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Senior Choir 

Weekly rehearsals include a short 

devotional, music reading skills, 

pitch matching and social time.  

Come and join us as we prepare music for 

the weekly worship service.  All teenagers 

and adults are welcome. 

Rehearsals are                                                   

Thursdays from 7:15 to 8:30 pm. 

 

For more information 

contact                     

Jim Carroll at         

519 426 0856  

 

Kids Music Program  
Everyone from grade 1 to 8 

is invited to participate in a 

free program that teaches 

singing and rhythm.  

The Kids Music program 

meets on Wednesdays from 

4:30 to 5:15 pm at the church and pre-

sents music during Sunday worship 

every 4 -6 weeks.  

For more information contact                     

Jim Carroll at 519 426 0856.  

Remember When... 

Ecuador team 2009 

(L-R) Allie Richardson, Sue Baldock, Sue Gill, 

Vicky Grondin, Julie Forde, Crystal Brandon, 

Shawn Broughton.                                              

Front: Eva Dixon and Ann Reid 

A group from First  

Baptist Simcoe travelled 

to Ecuador with        

Extreme Response in 

December 2009.  

They held Christmas 

parties for local people 
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Contributing Writers: as listed 

Layout Design: Janet Dickson 

Production and Distribution: Eva Dixon 

First News is a monthly publication   

intended to communicate events and 

news of our church family.  If you have 

something to add or a suggestion for 

the newsletter, please email the church   

>>>  firstbaptist@kwic.com 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 

129 Young St. at Talbot St. 

Simcoe, Ontario 

N3Y 1Y8 

Phone: 519 426-3273 

Email: firstbaptist@kwic.com 

www.simcoefirstbaptist.ca 

Opportunities for everyone  

First Serving  

   Monday Nov. 28th  

 

The fourth  Monday of each 

month, people of all ages 

get together to prep food, 

set tables, cook, serve, eat 

with the guests, and clean 

up.  4 pm to 6 pm 

Helpers enter from the alley door. 

Call Nancy Carroll for more information. 

519 426 0856.  

Another way to stay in touch !           

ñLikeò the First Baptist Simcoe facebook page 

NEWé our own FACEBOOK PAGE ! 

 

Supporting the Simcoe Youth Centre 

Saturday December 3rd 10 - 5 

Sunday December 4th 10 - 4 

At the Aud in Simcoe 

 

 Automatic Debit  

The automatic debit has made a big difference 

for the churchõs cash flow.  

Once a month, on the 20 th, your automatic   
offering would go into  the churchõs                

bank account.  

 This has given the church a  constant cash 

flow of over $4,800 each month.  

At present we have 22 individuals/ families 

signed up.  

 Please see Jay Hoover to arrange automatic 
debit. There is no charge to you. 
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Mark Rapley recently graduated from Guelph University with a degree in  

English and Philosophy. He has attended First Baptist Church, Simcoe since 

he was a child. Mark is a public speaker, writer and musician. Mark now lives 

and works in Simcoe. 

 

Rain is perfect for contemplative words. As I write, we are scarcely two weeks away from Re-
membrance Day, where we pay tribute to those who came before us and paid the ultimate 
price so that we could live free in this country. 
 
I am proud of those people (men and women) who put the good of others before themselves in 

defence of what they believed in. It s what they believed in that allowed me to get a full and illu-

minating education from teachers that criticized our government far more often than praising it. 
 
They are indeed most worthy of our remembrance. But there are others, too, who deserve to 
be remembered but are not. There are some who deserve to be listened to, but are not. When 
we take that moment of silence for our fallen heroes, remember that they fought for the basic 
right of freedom, and for the eradication of evil from our world. 
 
We must ask ourselves, are we comfortable remembering the past but forgetting our present? 
Do we also wish for freedom and dignity for others than ourselves? 
 

What about Canada s First Nations, the mistreatment of whom is longstanding and absolutely 

immoral, illegal, and insidious? 
 
What about the millions of people fleeing the Syrian Civil War? Their suffering is unquestion-
able, and their cry for freedom and peace is falling on deaf ears everywhere. 
 
Let us remember these people, the ones who have been abused by the systems of power in 
place around them. 
 
And perhaps you have heard the news of a forthcoming election south of the border. All politics 
aside, there are serious encroachments on personal and communal freedom in the United 
States, and these encroachments come from all corners. These are our neighbours. Remem-
ber the victims of institutionalized racism. 
 
Come back closer to home, and remember those in our community who are victims of sub-
stance abuse, economic inequality, and other evils. Remember that they rise only as far as 
their community can lift them, and that, once lifted, they reach out their own hands in turn. 
 

That s a lot of remembering to pack into a moment of silence, so may I suggest we use other 

waking hours to do some remembering? Let us show it in our words and actions. Let us prove 

it by setting an example  let us prove that we do not simply remember the past, but that we 

honour it by recognizing that our present is beset by the same perils against which three gen-




